
The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Monday, June 26, 2017, at 6 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  Members present were Rev. Slaymaker, Chris Ellis, Laura 
Curry, and Lee Storey.  Fanny Neely and Nancy Cook were also present.  
Members absent: Ginny Falls, Chris Yarberry, Selena Ellis, and Justin 
Wright.  Vestry began with Evening Prayer. 

Motion: C. Ellis, Second: L. Storey to accept the May 2017, minutes. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Motion: C. Ellis, Second: L. Curry to accept the May 2017, financial report. 
Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business: 

Nancy is coordinating quarterly dinners for six with sign-up sheets for 
interested participants. The dinners will begin in the fall.  

Sound System Update: Ginny is looking into this. 

New Business: 

July 24, 2017, is next scheduled Vestry meeting. 

Motion: L. Storey, Second: C. Ellis to pay the amended siding bill (increase 
of $200). Passed unanimously. 

Trouble starting lawn mower: Fanny will write out instructions and post on 
board in Fellowship Hall with key 

Newcomer’s Dinner: Saturday, September 16, 2017, 5:30pm (Menu 
planning to follow.) 

St. Matthew’s will pay Grace Church $35 for a Musician’s Handbook. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely 

 


